## Regular Meeting October 9, 1997

The regular monthly meeting of the Shenango Township Board of Supervisors was held on Thursday, October 9, 1997 7:00 p.m. at the Shenango Township Municipal Building with Supervisors Richard Schweinsberg, Andrew Piccuta and Rick Flora present.

The meeting was opened with a salute to the flag.

The minutes were read and approved from the September 11, 1997 meeting.

The police report was read.

Motion by Rick Flora second by Andrew Piccuta to pay the general fund bills.

Motion by Rick Flora second by Andrew Piccuta to pay the sewer fund bills.

Motion by Andrew Piccuta second by Rick Flora to grant 23 sewer credits for the Shenango Housing for the Elderly Project.

Motion by Richard Schweinsberg second by Andrew Piccuta to approve and enter into a contract with G.B. Sand and Company, Inc., for the Shenango Township Community Park.

Halloween Trick or Treat hours will be observed on Thursday, October 30<sup>th</sup>, form 6:00 p.m. to 7:30 p.m.

Leaf Pick up will begin on November 3<sup>rd</sup> and every Monday in November, leaves must be bagged and at curb side.

A letter was received form PennDot regarding the Traffic Signals on Route 65, stating that a study had been done and the signals will be re-calibrated and the turning arrow activated.

## Public Comment:

Wm. Alexander, Asked if a street light could be placed at the intersection of Savannah Road, Old Princeton and Route 65.

How many thefts were reported in the township recently, could a neighborhood crime watch be implemented.

Sam Garver, Why doesn't the Police Chief attend the monthly meeting. Mr. Garver stated that he would like to see the next Chief come from the Township if not from within the police department, and is there a residency requirement for those who work for the township.

Motion by Richard Schweinsberg second by Andrew Piccuta to adjourn.

Brian D. Tanner Secretary/Treasurer